THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
OF STAFFORD COUNTY, VIRGINIA
REGULAR BIMONTHLY MEETING MINUTES


March 12, 2010

1.
CALL TO ORDER

The regularly scheduled bimonthly meeting of The Economic Development

Authority (EDA), of Stafford County, Virginia was held on March 12, 2010 in the Board Chambers of the Stafford County Government Center located at 1300 Courthouse Road Stafford, Virginia at 1:30 P.M.  A quorum was present.
Members Present

Don Newlin

Chairman


Joel Griffin

Vice Chairman


            Jo Knight


Jack Rowley


David Beiler
Wendy Surman

Ecic Cole

Members Absent 

None
Also Present:

Tim Baroody


Secretary

Brad Johnson


Treasurer

Charlie Payne


EDA Counsel 

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Motion for approval of the January 8, 2010 Regular Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Rowley.  Ms.Knight seconded the motion. 
VOTE: 
7-0 approved 
3. PUBLIC PRESENTATION
None
4. TREASURER’S REPORT

· February, 2010 Balance $214,189.65
· March, 2010 Balance $214,141.62
A motion was made by Mr. Griffin to accept the Treasurer’s reports. Ms. Surman seconded the motion.


VOTE:

7-0 approved
5. SECRETARY’S REPORT

Mr. Baroody updated the Authority on the following items:
· Mr. Baroody informed the Board that County Administrator Anthony Romanella presented a 2011 Budget to the Board of Supervisors.  As expected there were significant cuts to local government with levels estimated to be midway between FY 2004-2005.  The Economic Development Department budget was cut 15%.   Mr. Baroody also told the Board that The Fredericksburg Regional Alliance remained at level funding, but was significantly less than what they were asking for.  The County Administrator’s budget also includes $50,000 for the EDA
· Mr. Baroody updated the Board on the Tourism Departments Wayfinding Signs initiative.  The Tourism Department is actively seeking a Preserve America Grant in the amount of $250,000 to complete the signs.  A condition of the grant requires the Tourism Department provide sources for matching funds.  Mr. Baroody asked the chairman’s permission to list the EDA as a potential contributor to that match.  Mr. Newlin complied with a letter stating that the EDA would consider being a matching contributor.  Mr. Baroody stated that nothing was binding and that he would keep the Board updated on the grant.  
· Mr. Baroody informed the Board that he was working with the Board of Supervisors to come up with an Economic Development Action Plan.  The Plan is still in the early stages of development.
6. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

None
7. COMMITTEE REPORT


Business Appreciation Luncheon Awards – Mr. Griffin informed the Board that awards 
wound not be presented at this years luncheon.  
8. OLD BUSINESS

· Quantico/Belvoir Regional Alliance – Miles Freeman gave the Board a very optimistic presentation on the state of the Alliance and how it continues to promote Stafford County.  He encouraged the Board to continue its membership.

A motion was made by Mr. Rowley to join the Quantico / Belvoir Regional Alliance at 
the 3 Star level.  Mr. Griffin seconded the motion.


VOTE:

7-0 approved

· Redevelopment – Brad Johnson presented each member of the EDA with a copy of the Redevelopment Plan.  Mr. Johnson informed the Board that the Board of Supervisors received the Redevelopment Plan on February 2, 2010 and advanced the Boswells Corner and Courthouse plans to the Planning Commission.  The Falmouth and Southern Gateway plans were sent to the Planning Commission on March 2, 2010.  Mr. Johnson stated that the number one recommendation in the Redevelopment Plan is that the County take a serious look at form base code which would replace the zoning ordinance in the redevelopment area.
· VECTEC - Mr. Baroody encouraged the Board to continue its relationship with the VECTEC program.  At the next EDA meeting a formal proposal will be presented to the Board to set aside $10,000 to continue funding the program.

9. NEW BUSINESS 

· 2010 Annual Report – Mr. Baroody informed the Board that for the past three years the EDA has put out an annual report which has been produced by the Chumura Company.  The company is in the process of preparing a quote for Mr. Baroody who will then email the quote to Board members.  Mr. Baroody requested permission from the Board to proceed with the report so it would be available to those attending the Business Appreciation Luncheon.


A motion was made by Ms. Surman to proceed with the 2010 Annual Report.  Ms. 
Knight seconded the motion.


VOTE:

7-0 approved 
· There will be a Work Session on April 16, 2010 to discuss Germanna Community College
10. ATTORNEY’S REPORT

None
11.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business brought before the EDA, Mr. Newlin adjourned the meeting at 2:15 P.M. to the next Regular Meeting on Friday, May 14, 2010.





MINUTES SUBMITTED BY:






​​​​                                            






Tim Baroody





EDA Secretary

MINUTES APPROVED BY: 

_________________________

Don Newlin
EDA Vice Chairman

